By Catherine Reuther

# **Table of Contents**

Descendants of Ola Hansson	1
Source Citations	15
Name Index	18

Produced by: Catherine Reuther : 9 Mar 2021

1-**Ola Hansson**, <sup>1</sup> son of **Hans Jönsson**<sup>2</sup> and **Anna Jönsdotter**<sup>2</sup>, was born on 16 Apr 1849 in Kropp, Skivarp Parish, Malmöhus County, Skåne Province, Sweden, <sup>1</sup> died on 28 Dec 1915 in Bronx, New York, New York <sup>3</sup> at age 66, and was buried in Kensico Cemetery, Valhalla, Westchester County, New York. <sup>4</sup>

General Notes: <u>11-Nov-1873</u> - Ola Hansson moves from S. Villie No 17, Villie Parish, to Klagstorp Parish, Malmöhus County, Skåne Province. [1]

In 1878 Ola Hansson, born 16 April 1849 in Skifarp [sic], moved from Hborg [possibly Helsingborg] to Raus Parish, Malmöhus County. He is a arbetare [worker]. [2, 3]

On 22 March 1882, Ola left Raus Parish for America. He is unmarried and traveling alone. [2, 3]

When Ola and Christine Peterson married in 1886, their marriage record listed his parents as Hans Hanson and Anna Jonson. [8]

In 1891, 1892 and 1894 Ola Hansson is a carpenter in New York City. He works at 2072 (or 2074)Amsterdam, and his home is on W 165th n [near] Amsterdam.[9]

On 24 June 1896, Ola Hansson petitioned for citizenship. He was born 16 April 1849 in Sweden, arrived in New York 8 May 1882, is a carpenter in New York, resides at 466 W 165th St. Ola took the oath of citizenship two days later on 26 June. [4]

In 1900 Ola Hansen is living in Manhattan, NY. He is 51, born April 1849 in Sweden, and is a carpenter. He immigrated in 1883 and is a naturalized citizen. With Ola are his wife Christane, 44, and children Hilda E, 12, Harry, 9, and Arthur, 5. All the children were born in New York. Ola and Christane have been married 14 years, since about 1886. [5]

In 1905 Ola Hansen is living in the Bronx. He is 53, born in Sweden, a carpenter, in the US 25 years. With him are wife Christina, 42, also born in Sweden, and children Hildia, 17, Harry, 14, and Arthur, 11. [6]

In 1910 Ola Hansson is living in the Bronx. He is 60, born in Sweden, a binder, operating his own business. This is his second marriage. With Ola are his wife Christina, 52, and children Hilda, 22, Harry, 19, and Arthur, 15. All the children are working. [7]

- [1] Ulf Westberg, research w/ Sweden records
- [2] Sweden Selected Indexed Household Clerical Surveys 1880-1893 (images) (Ancestry.com)
- [3] Sweden Emigrants Registered in Church Books, 1783-1991 (transcription) (Ancestry.com)
- [4] New York State & Federal Naturalization Records 1794-1940 (images) (Ancestry.com)
- [5] 1900 US Census, Manhattan, NYC, NY, ED 641, sheet 9B
- [6] 1905 New York Census (images) (Ancestry.com)
- [7] 1910 US Census, Bronx, NYC, NY, ED 1614, sheet 1A 1B
- [8] New York Mariages 1686-1980 (transcription) (FamilySearch.org)
- [9] US City Directories (images) (Ancestry.com)

Ola married **Christine Peterson**<sup>5</sup> on 12 Jun 1886 in Manhattan, New York, New York. <sup>6</sup> Christine was born in Feb 1856 in Sweden, <sup>7</sup> died on 3 Apr 1919 in Queens, New York, New York at age 63, and was buried in Kensico Cemetery, Valhalla, Westchester County, New York. <sup>9</sup> They had three children: **Hildor E, Harry Alexander**, and **Arthur David**.

General Notes: When Christine and Ola married in 1886, the marriage record listed her parents as Per Erson [should probably be \_\_\_ Peterson] and Anna Elijah Johnson. [1]

Son Arthur listed his parents as Olof [Hansson] and Christine Wyllie. [2]

Mrs Christina Hansson, widow of Ole Hansson, died Thursday [2 Apr 1919] in Elmhurst [neighborhood] where she made her home with daughter Mrs Hilda Daniels. Up to one week ago she lived in Manhattan. Son Harry A Hansson is with the American Ex[editionary Forces in France and son Arthur D Hansson resides in Manhattan. Burial will be in Mt. Kensico Cemetery. [3]

- [1] New York Mariages 1686-1980 (transcription) (FamilySearch.org)
- [2] New York City Marriage Records 1829-1940 (transcription) (FamilySearch.org), Arthur D Hannson to Eula Chandler McGee, mar. 21 Sep 1923
- [3] Brooklyn Times Union (Brooklyn, NY) (newspapers.com), 5 Apr 1919, p. 6, obit Mrs Christina Hansson

2-**Hildor E Hansson**<sup>10</sup> was born on 9 Jan 1888 in New York, <sup>11</sup> died on 26 Aug 1976 in Los Angeles County, California<sup>12</sup> at age 88, and was buried in Rose Hills Memorial Park, Whittier, Los Angeles, California. <sup>13</sup> Other names for Hildor were Hilda E Hansson <sup>14</sup> and Hildor Elizabeth Anna Hansson. <sup>15</sup>

General Notes: In 1905 Hildia Hansen is living in the Bronx with her parents and brothers. She is 17, born in NY, and a typewriter. [1]

In 1910 Hilda Hansson is living in the Bronx with her parents and brothers. She is 22, and stenographer for a marble works. [2]

In 1915 Leonard and Hilda Daniels [indexed as Daniel] are living in New York City. Hilda is 27, Leonard is 39 and a bookkeeper. [10]

In 1920 Hildor and Leonard G Daniels are living in Elmhurst, Long ISland, Queens County, New York. Leonard is 43, Hildor, 31. With them is daughter May, 4. All were born in New York. [6]

In 1930 Hildor Daniels is living in Cleveland Heights, Cuyahoga County, Ohio. She is 42, born in New York, and widowed. Her parents were born in Sweden. Hildor owns her home worth \$16,500, has a radio, and is the owner of a laundry and cleaning business. With Hildor are daughter May T, 14, born NY, son Leonard G, 7, b. OH, and Mary E Robertson, servant in a private home. [5]

In 1940 Hildor Daniels is living in Avon Lake, Lorain County, Ohio. She is 53, widowed, born in New York, the proprietor of a laundry supply business. Hildor owns her own home worth \$15,000. She was in Cleveland Heights, Cuyahoga County, in 1935. With Hildor are her son Leonard, 16, born OH, and daughter Terhune Groom, 24, divorced, and grand-daughter Joan Groom, 4. [4]

In 1942 Mrs. L.G. Daniels, 1724 Columbus Rd, Cleveland, OH, is the contact for her brother Arthur David Hansson. [3]

The family are in California by 1957 when Mrs Hildor Daniels and Leonard G Daniels are at 1455 N Tamor in the La Puente, Bassett & North Wittier Heights directory. [9]

Hildor H Daniels, born 9 January 1888 in New York, died 26 August 1976 in Los Angeles County, California. Her last residence was in Placentia, Orange County, California. [7, 8]

- [1] 1905 New York Census (images) (Ancestry.com)
- [2] 1910 US Census, Bronx, NYC, NY, ED 1614, sheet 1A 1B
- [3] World War II Draft Registration 1942 (images) (Ancestry.com)
- [4] 1940 US Census, Avon Lake, Lorain Co, OH, ED 47-6, sheet 5B
- [5] 1930 US Census, Cleveland Heights, Cuyahoga Co, OH, ED 18-564, sheet 17B
- [6] 1920 US Census, Elmhurst, Long ISland, Queens Co, NY, ED 161, sheet 7B
- [7] California, Death Index, 1940-1997 (Ancestry.com)
- [8] Social Security Death Index, HIldro Daniels 9 Jan 1888 Aug 1976, last res. Placentia, Orange, California, SSN issued Ohio before 1951
- [9] City Directories (images) (Ancestry.com)
- [10] New York State Census, 1915 (images) (Ancestry.com), Assemply Dist 23, Election Dist 60, p. 50

Hildor married **Leonard Goodrich Daniels**, <sup>16</sup> son of **Charles Goodrich Daniels** and **Sarah Terhune**, between 1914 and 1915. Leonard was born on 8 Apr 1876 in Elmhurst, Long Island, Queens, New York, <sup>17</sup> died on 4 Sep 1925 in Cleveland, Cuyahoga County, Ohio <sup>18</sup> at age 49, and was buried in Hackensack, Bergen County, New Jersey. <sup>19</sup> They had two children: **May Terhune** and **Leonard Goodrich**.

General Notes: In 9 December 1902, in Hackensack, New Jersey, Leonard Goodrich Daniels of Brooklyn married Abbie [Abigail] Hall Fream of Hackensack. The marriage was a quiet affair doe to the recent death of [Leonard's grandfather] Stephen Terhune. [5]

About 1911, Leonard and Abigail separated. In May 1914 Abigail F Daniels of Pelham filed for divorce from Leonard F Daniels of the Jackson Marble concern of New York. He was living in Brooklyn at the time. [6]

On 13 May 1914 Abigail F Daniels was awarded a divorce from Leonard G Daniels with \$13 per week alimony plus costs. On 19 October 1915, Abigail married Howard S Kennedy, and four days later Leonard (of Yonkers) inaugurated proceedings to have the alimony payment made void by order of the Court. Through her lawyer, Abigail alleged that he still owed her for the costs of the divorce and 10 weeks of alimony. [7]

In 1920, Leonard G Daniels is the owner of his own business, the industry unclear. [1]

Leonard G Daniels was in Cleveland, Ohio, by 1922 when he is listed in the city directory with his laundry supply business. [2]

Leonard Goodrich Daniels died 4 September 1925 in Cleveland, Ohio. He died of Lobar Pneumonia. Leonard was a mfg and jobber of laundry supplies. Burial was in Hackensack, New Jersey. [Sister?] Mrs Mary Daniels Otterback was the informant on his death certificate. [3]

Leonard Goodrich Daniels, former resident of this [Brooklyn] boro, died of pneumonia in Cleveland, Ohio. He was born in Elmburst 49 years ago and is survived by his wife Hildor

H., a son and daughter and his mother. [4]

- [1] 1920 US Census, Elmhurst, Long ISland, Queens Co, NY, ED 161, sheet 7B
- [2] City Directories (Ancestry.com)
- [3] Ohio Deaths 1908-1953 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Leonard Goodrich Daniels, b. 8 Apr 1876, Elmhurst, Long Island, d. 4 Sep 1925, Cleveland
- [4] Brooklyn Daily Eagle, Brooklyn, NY) (newspapers.com), 6 Sep 1925, p. 16, obit Leonard Goodrich Daniels
- [5] The Record (Hackensack, NJ) (newspapers.com), 10 Dec 1902, p. 1
- [6] The Yonkers Herald (NY) (newspapers.com), 9 Feb 1914, p. 1 , dateline White Plains, NY
- [7] The Yonkers Herald (NY) (newspapers.com), 13 Nov 1915, p. 1, dateline White Plains, NY
  - 3-May Terhune Daniels<sup>20</sup> was born on 24 Jan 1916 in Manhattan, New York, New York<sup>21</sup> and died on 10 Nov 1982 in Lane County, Oregon<sup>22</sup> at age 66.

General Notes: In 1940 Terhune Groom is living in Avon Lake, Lorain County, Ohio, with her mother Hildor Daniels, brother Leonard Daniels, and daughter Joan Groom, age 4. Terhune is 24, born in New York, and divorced. She has completed high school.

In 1954 Mrs Terhune D Groom is living in Cleveland, Ohio. She is a clk [clerk] at Nickel Plate. [4]

Terhune Daniels Groom, born 24 Jan 1916, died 10 November 1982 in Lane County, Oregon. Her last residence was Blachly, Lane County, Oregon. [2, 3]

- [1] 1940 US Census, Avon Lake, Lorain Co, OH, ED 47-6, sheet 5B
- [2] Social Security Death Index, Terhune Groom, 24 Jan 1916 Nov 1982, Last res. Blachly, Lane, Oregon, SSN issued Ohio before 1951
- [3] Oregon, Death Index, 1898-2008 (Ancestry.com), Terhune Dan[iels] Groom, b. 24 Jan 1916, d. 10 Nov 1982, Lane County
- [4] US City Directories (Ancestry.com)

May married **Joseph John "Joe" Groom**,<sup>23</sup> son of **Fernando Hooker Groom** and **Mary Dale**, on 31 Mar 1936 in Ripley, Chautauqua County, New York.<sup>24</sup> The marriage ended in divorce. Joseph was born on 25 Jan 1914 in Bristow, Oklahoma<sup>25</sup> and died on 16 Aug 1975 in Coral Gables, Dade County, Florida<sup>26</sup> at age 61. They had one daughter: **Joan Daniels**.

General Notes: The starting point for identifying May Terhune Daniels' husband is a tree on Ancestry, tentatively identified as owned by Joseph and May's daughter. [2]

In 1936 Joe J Groom was living in Berea [Cuyahoga County], Ohio. [1]

Joe did undergraduate work at Milliken College and at the University of Colorado where he received a Bachelor of Science in zoology. He attended Ohio State Medical School and interned at Jackson Memorial Hospital [Miami]. [6]

In 1940 Joseph John Groom registered for the draft while living in Lakewood,

Cuyahoga County, Ohio. He is a student at the Medical College, Ohio State University (Dept Pathology). His residence was later [?] crossed out and replaced with Jackson Memorial Hosp in Miami, Florida. Joseph was born 25 Jan 1914, Bristow, Oklahoma. His closest contact is his father Fernando H Groom (same address as Joseph in Lakewood). [3]

In 1940 he entered the Navy and served in Europe as a Navy pilot medical officer and as chief medical officer at Boca Chica Naval Air Station in Key West. He was discharged in 1946. [6]

On 18 Sep 1942 Joseph John Groom married Ellen Lorraine Taylor at the NAS [Naval Air Station], Pensacola, Florida. [4] They had five children [2, 7], and divorced in 1965 [5].

In 1947 Joe became chief resident in opthalmology at the May Clinic, Rochester, Minnesota. In 1950 he moved to Miami and opened his opthalmology practice. [6]

In addition to his private practice, Joe was a professor at Bascom-Palmer Eye Institute (Miami), 1957-1969, a consultant for the Bureau of Blind Services, senior Federal Aviation Administration medical examiner, and an airline safety representative for Eastern Airlines and the Department of Commerce. [6]

[After his divorce from Ellen in 1965] he married Dorothy Walsh. [6]

Joe was survived by wife Dorothy, sons Joseph Jr, Gerald, & Robert, and daughter Mrs Bonita Case. [6] Daughter Joan with 1st wife May Terhune Daniels was not listed in his obituary.

- [1] Public Member Photos & Scanned Docs (Ancestry.com), marriage certificate posted by jdseidlitz, Joe J Groom to May T Daniels, 31 Mar 1936, Ripley, Chautauqua Co, NY
- [2] Ancestry.com trees, Groom/Seidlitz Family Tree, owner jdseidlitz, Joseph John Groom, mar. to Mary Terhune Daniels, b. 25 Jan 1914, Bristow, OK, d. 16 Aug 1975, Dade Co, FL, par Fernando Hooker Groom & Mary Dale, retrieved 24 Feb 2021
- [3] World War II Draft Cards oung Men 1940-1947 (images) (Ancestry.com)
- [4] Florida Marriages 1830-1993 (images) (FamilySearch.com)
- [5] Florida Divorce Index 1927-2001 (Ancestry.com), Joseph J Groom from Ellen L Groom, Dec 1865, Dade Co
- [6] Miami News (FL) (newspapers.com), 17 Aug 1975, p./image 62, obit Joseph John (Joe) Groom, d. Sat (16 Aug) at home
- [7] Daily Herald (Columbia, TN) (GenealogyBank.com), 25 Dec 2012, obit Joseph J Groom Jr, 1946-2012, preceded in death by three brothers, survived by sister Bonita (Ralph) Rogers of Knoxville

#### 4-Joan Daniels Groom

Joan married **William E Ellis**<sup>27</sup> on 1 Dec 1967 in Los Angeles, California.<sup>27</sup> William was born about 1925.<sup>27</sup>

Joan next married Carl John Seidlitz, 28 son of Daniel Edward Seidlitz and

**Clara Dena Flack,** on 5 Feb 1981 in Carson City, Nevada.<sup>28</sup> Carl was born on 18 Jan 1926 in Waynesville, Ohio<sup>29</sup> and died on 8 Mar 2015 in Napavine, Washington<sup>29</sup> at age 89.

Noted events in their marriage were:

• Alt. Marriage: 13 Feb 1981, Carson City, Nevada. 30

General Notes: On 19 June 1945 Carl J Seidlitz (born 1926, Ohio) enlisted in the US Army at Fort Snelling, Minnesota. He was living in Steele, North Dakota and his occupation was "general farmers". [2]

In March 1948 Carl was living in Glendale Heights, West Virginia. [4]

Carl first married Lorraine Krueger. They had five children. [3] Carl Seidlitz married Estella Lorraine (Kruger) Seevers on 27 March 1948 in Wheeling, West Virginia. [4, 5] They later moved to California divorced.

In 1958 Carl J Seidlitz was living in La Habra, California, and operating a truck body manufacturing business called Whittier Body Company in Sante Fe Springs, California. [8]

Carl next married Verna K (Clair) Geoffroy on 29 Sep 1962 in Los Angles County. [6] They had one child. [3] They divorced in 1967. [7]

Carl John Seidlitz died 8 March 2015 in Lewis County, Washington, at age 69 [should be 89]. [1]

- [1] The Chronicle (Lewis Co, WA) (222.chronline.com), 4 Jun 2015, Recent Deaths in Lewis County
- [2] US World War II Army Enlistment Records 1938-1946 (Ancestry.com)
- [3] Ancestry.com trees, Groom/Seidlitz Family Tree, owner jdseidlitz, Carl John Seidlitz, b. 18 Jan 1926, Waynesville, OH, d. 8 Mar 2015, Napavine, WA, retrieved 24 Feb 2021
- [4] West Virginia Archives & History (images) (wvculture.org), marriage images, Carl Seidlitz (age 23, b. Waynesville, OH) to Lorraine Seevers (age 21, b. Wheeling, WV), 27 Mar 1948, Wheeling
- [5] Ohio County Marriages 1789-2016 (images) (FamilySearch.org) Robert W Seevers to Estella L Kruger (born and living in Shadyside, Belmont Co, OH; par James F Kruger & Velma Steed) 29 Sep 1946, Belmont Co
- [6] California Marriage Index 1960-1985 (Ancestry.com), Carl J Seidlitz to Verna K (Clair) Geoffroy, 29 Sep 1962, Los Angeles Co
- [7] California Divorce Index 1966-1984 (Ancestry.com), Carl J Seidlitz from Verna K Clair, Feb 1967, Los Angeles Co
- [8] The Whittier News (CA) (newspapers.com), 26 Dec 1958, p. 21, certificate of business published

Noted events in his life were:

• Residence: 1981, Oregon.<sup>28</sup>

3-Leonard Goodrich Daniels<sup>31</sup> was born on 27 Jun 1923 in Cleveland, Cuyahoga

County, Ohio, <sup>32</sup> died on 14 Apr 1983 in Los Angeles County, California <sup>33</sup> at age 59, and was buried in Riverside National Cemetery, Riverside, California. <sup>34</sup>

General Notes: By his marriage in 1946, Leonard had attended Western Reserve University, and in the fall of 1946 planned to enter Case School of Applied Science. [1]

At the time of daughter Patricia's death in March 1956, Leonard and Marion had been separated for two weeks. [5]

In 1956 Leonard was living in [La] Puente, California, and operated a precision tool factory in South San Gabriel. [5, 6]

Leonard and Marion divorced by 1958 when she married Floyd Sellers.

Leonard and Marion re-married in 1966. They divorced again in 1969. [3, 4]

- [1] Plain Dealer (Cleveland OH) (GenealogyBank.com), 24 Feb 1946, p. 64, Leonard Goodrich Daniels to Marion Jacqueline Drake, 16 Feb, Cleveland
- [2] California Marriage Index 1949-1959 (Ancestry.com), Marion Drake Daniels to Floyd R Sellers 20 Feb 1958 in Riverside County
- [3] California Marriage Index 1960-1985 (Ancestry.com), Leonard G Daniels to Marion J Drake Sellers, 22 Jun 1966, San Bernardino
- [4] California Divorce Index, 1966-1984 (Ancestry.com), Leonard G Daniels from Marion J Drake, Jun 1969, Los Angeles City
- [5] Pasadena Independent (CA) (newspapers.com), 4 Mar 1956, p. 3, death of Leonard G Daniels' dau Patricia, age 3 1/2, in El Monte
- [6] Los Angeles Times (CA) (newspapers.com), 4 Mar 1956, p./image 40
- [7] The Pomona Progress Bulletin (CA) (newspapers.com), 5 Mar 1956, p. 12

Leonard married **Marion Jacqueline Drake**, <sup>35</sup> daughter of **James Joseph Drake** and **Myrtle E Job**, on 16 Feb 1946 in Cleveland, Cuyahoga County, Ohio. <sup>35</sup> The marriage ended in divorce. Marion was born on 19 Apr 1922 in Cuyahoga County, Ohio <sup>36</sup> and died on 28 Jul 1984 in Los Angeles County, California <sup>37</sup> at age 62. They had two children: **Robert** and **Patricia Ann**.

Noted events in their marriage were:

- Marriage (re-marriage): 22 Jun 1966, San Bernardino, California.<sup>38</sup>
- Divorce: Jun 1969, Los Angeles, California.<sup>39</sup>

General Notes: In 1930 Marian J Drake is 8 years old and living in Shaker Heights, Cuyahoga County, Ohio, with her family: James J Drake (age 44, b. Nebraska), Myrtle (age 36, b. Ohio), and James, 10. Her father James is a vice president of a manufacturer of building supplies. [2]

By her marriage in 1946, Marion had attended Kent State University and Cleveland Institute of Music. [1]

By 1958, Marion and Leonard had divorced, and Marion Drake Daniels married Floyd R Sellers on 20 February 1958 in Riverside County, California. [3] They probably divorced.

On 22 June 1966 Marion Drake Sellers re-married Leonard G Daniels in San Bernardino County. [3] They divorced again in 1969. [4]

In 1974, in Nevada, Marion Drake Daniels married Donald Ray Geist. [5]

Marion Drake Geist (born 19 Apr 1922 in Ohio, mother \_ Job, father \_ Drake) died 28 July 1984 in Los Angeles. [6]

- [1] Plain Dealer (Cleveland OH) (GenealogyBank.com), 24 Feb 1946, p. 64, Leonard Goodrich Daniels to Marion Jacqueline Drake (par Mr & Mrs James Joseph Drake), 16 Feb, Cleveland
- [2] 1930 US Census, Shaker Heights, Cuyahoga Co, ED 18-707, sheet 31A
- [3] California Marriage Index 1949-1959 (Ancestry.com)
- [4] California Divorce Index, 1966-1984 (Ancestry.com), Leonard G Daniels from Marion J Drake, Jun 1969, Los Angeles City
- [5] Nevada Marriage Index 1956-2005 (Ancestry.com), Donald Ray Geist to Marion Drake Daniels, 13 Nov 1974
- [6] California Death Index 1940-1997 (Ancestry.com)

#### **4-Robert Daniels**

4-**Patricia Ann Daniels**<sup>40</sup> was born on 21 Oct 1952 in Kern County, California, died on 3 Mar 1956 in El Monte, Los Angeles County, California at age 3, and was buried in Rose Hills Memorial Park, Whittier, Los Angeles, California. California 42

General Notes: Patricia died 3 March 1956 from an accidental gunshot.

2-Harry Alexander Hansson<sup>43</sup> was born on 16 Jan 1891 in New York, New York, <sup>44</sup> died on 25 Dec 1934 in Quincy, Norfolk County, Massachusetts<sup>45</sup> at age 43, and was buried in Mount Wollaston Cemetery, Quincy, Norfolk County, Massachusetts.<sup>46</sup> Another name for Harry was Harold Hansson.<sup>47</sup>

General Notes: In 1910 Harry Hansson is living in the Bronx with his parents, sister & brother. Harry is 19, and a bookkeeper for the railroad. [2]

In 1917-1918 brothers Harry and Arthur David Hansson are living at 1360 Teller Av, Bronx, supporting their mother. Both registered outside of NY. [1]

Harry A Hansson, b. 16 January 1891, in NYC, is a machinist helper for Hercules Powder Co in Ke ---, New Jersey. He registered for the draft in Morris County, New Jersey. Harry claims exemption from service due to a crippled arm & fingers. He has lost his left thumb, middle right finger, and severed his left wrist. [1]

Harry A Hansson, age 26 yrs & 8 mos, was inducted into the US Army on 10 September 1917, in Div 19. He served with 306 Amb Co 302 Sn Tn. [306 Ambulance Company, 302 Sanitary Train (ambulance & field hospitals)] Harry was born in New York, NY, about January 1891, and is a resident of 1360 Teller Av, Bronx. He was a private and served overseas from 28 March 1918 to 31 May 1919. Harry was discharged 23 August 1919. [3]

In 1922 Harry re-enlisted in the Army for 6 months. [4]

When Harry and Helen married in July 1922, Harry was a bookkeeper living in New York City. They married in Massachusetts at Saint Ann's [Catholic] Church, Somerville. [9]

In 1925 Harry A Hansson is a cashier at the Hotel Touraine in Boston. He lives in Quincy (Boston City Directory). In 1925 he is and wife Helen V are living in Lynn, Massachusetts. Harry is an auditor (Lynn City Dorectory). [7]

In 1926 Harry A Hansson and Helen V are living in Quincy. Harry is an insurance agent. [7]

In 1930 Harry A Hanson is living in Quincy, Norfolk County, Massachusetts. He is 43 [should be 39], born in New York, and is a veteran of the World War. Harry is an accountant, probably with the federal government (industry Federal). Harry owns his home worth \$1800. With Harry are his wife Helen B, 34, and daughter Marjorie H, 7. Harry and Helen were married at age 35 and 26 [married about 8 years since about 1922]. [6]

In the 1930, 1933 & 1934 city directory Harry and Helen are in Quincy. Harry is an accountant. [7]

Harold Hansson of 148 Babcock st, Houghs Neck, died on Christmas Day while eating dinner. Burial was in Mt Wollaston.

He was a disabled war veteran and was graduated from Columbis University. Survivors wife Mrs Helen Hansson, daughter Marjorie Hansson, sister Mrs Hildor H Daniels, & brother Arthur Hansson. [8]

Harry A Hansson died 25 Dec 1934. He had served in the military [US Army] twice - first from 10 Sep 1917 to 23 Aug 1919 as a private with Amb. Co. 306 - San. Tr. 302; and then re-enlisted 1 May 1922 to 28 Oct 1922 at a private with Tr. C - 3 US Cav. A headstone was ordered for Wollaston Cemetery, Quincy, Massachusets, to be shipped to Mrs Harry A Hansson of Roxbury. [4]

Harry Alexander Hansson died 1934 in Quincy, Massachusetts. [5]

- [1] World War I draft registration
- [2] 1910 US Census, Bronx, NYC, NY, ED 1614, sheet 1A 1B
- [3] New York Abstracts of World War I Military Service 1917-1919 (images)

(Ancestry.com), Harry A Hansson, Army serial #1720503

- [4] US Headstone Applications for Military Veterans 1925-1963 (images) (Ancestry.com)
- [5] Massachusetts Death Index 1901-1980 (images) (Ancestry.com), indexed as Harry Alexander Haneson
- [6] 1930 US Census, Quincy, Norfolk Co, MA, ED 91, sheet 6A
- [7] City Directories (images) (Ancestry.com)
- [8] The Boston Globe (newspapers.com), 29 Dec 1934, p. 18, obit Harold Hansson
- [9] Massachusetts Marriages 1695-1910, 1921-1924 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Harry Alexander Hansson to Helen Veronica Tighe, 29 Jul 1922, Somerville, Middlesex Co

Harry married **Helen Veronica Tighe**, <sup>48</sup> daughter of **Anthony Tighe** and **Mary Lavelle**, on 29 Jul 1922 in Somerville, Middlesex County, Massachusetts. <sup>49</sup> Helen was

born in 1886-1896 in Belmullet, County Mayo, Ireland and died on 1 Jan 1976 in Braintree, Norfolk County, Massassuchetts<sup>50</sup> at age 90. Another name for Helen was Helen V Lighe.<sup>51</sup> They had one daughter: **Marjorie Helen**.

General Notes: Focusing on Manchester, New Hampshire, where Helen lived in 1922, finds her two sisters. Tracking them back to Ireland is more difficult as they seem to be a bit loose with their ages. [CAR, 2021]

Additional notes below on the extended family.

Helen's age ranges wide on the records found so far.

1886 (1901 Ireland Census) 1888 (1910 US Census), 1892 (1920 US Census), 1896 (MA Marriages)

Helen is most likely Ellin Tighe in Belmullet, County Mayo in 1901.

Anthony Tighe, Catholic, cannot read, age 56, farmer

Mary Tighe, wife, age 48 (b. abt 1853)

Children Anne, 26 (abt 1875), Michael, 25 (1876), Mary, 20 (1881), Bridget, 17 (1884),

Ellin, 15 (1886), Honaor, 13 (1888), and Dominick, 11 (1890). [6]

See below for the births of some of Helen's siblings, and the family in 1911.

Helen immigrated between 1906 and 1911 [1, 4, 5]. The City Directories support a date of 1906.

Beginning in 1907 Nellie Tighe is found in Manchester, New Hampshire (through 1910 with sister Rose). Nellie is a weaver. In 1911 and 1912 Nellie is a domestic. 1914-1915, a weaver. From 1917 to 1922 the city directory lists her as Helen Tighe, weaver. [7]

In 1910 Nellie Tighe is living in Manchester, New Hampshire, along with her sister Rose in the home of her sister and brother-in-law.

Nellie Tighe is 22 (b. abt 1888), born in Ireland, immigrated 1906, listed as a lodger, no occupation shown.

Rose Tighe, 26 (b. abt 1884), born in Ireland, immigrated 1900.

Patrick Padden, 38, foreman in cotton mill, wife Barbara Padden, age 34 (b. abt 1876), immigrated 1896, both born in Ireland.

Patrick and Barbara's children Mary, 5, Bridgett, 4, Edward, 2, Annie, 6 mos, all born in New Hampshire. And Patrick's nephew John Cavanaugh, 13, b. NH. [5] Note Nellie is a nickname for Helen or Ellen.

In 1920, Helen Tighe is living in Manchester, New Hampshire, in the home of her sister and brother-in-law. Helen is 28 (b. abt 1892), born in Ireland, immigrated 1908, and is a weaver at a cotton mill. Brother-in-law James H Hoban, 46, born NH, parents in Ireland, machinist at a cotton mill.

Sister Rose Hoban, wife of James, 38 (b. abt 1882), born Ireland, immigration 1902 James and Rose's children, John, 9, and Mary, 4, both born in New Hampshire. [4]

In 1922, when Helen and Harry married she was living in Manchester, New Hampshire. [3]

In 1940 Helen Hansson is living in Quincy, Massachusetts. She is 45, widowed, born in the Irish Free State. Helen is a seamstress in the "Sewing W-PH" industry. She worked

45 weeks in 1939 for \$549. With Helen is daughter Marjorie, 17. [2]

- [1] 1930 US Census, Quincy, Norfolk Co, MA, ED 91, sheet 6A
- [2] 1940 US Census, Quincy, Norfolk Co, MA, ED 11-172, sheet 1A
- [3] Massachusetts Marriages 1695-1910, 1921-1924 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Harry Alexander Hansson to Helen Veronica Tighe, 29 Jul 1922, Somerville, Middlesex Co
- [4] 1920 US Census, Manchester, Hillsborough Co, NH, ED 102, sheet 22B-23A
- [5] 1910 US Census, Manchester, Hillsborough Co, NH, ED 139, sheet 1B
- [6] 1901 Ireland Census (indexed on FamilySearch, image on National Archives (Ireland) census.nationalarchives.ie)
- [7] US City Directories (Ancestry.com)

#### Additional Notes:

Barbara Tighe (age 24, b. abt 1879, par. Anthony Tighe & Mary Levelle) to Patrick Padden (age 30, b. abt 1873, par. Edward Padden & Barbara Conway), mar. 23 Apr 1903, Manchester

(New Hampshire Marriage Records 1637-1947 (Ancestry))

Rose Anna Tighe (age 29, b. abt 1881, par. Anthony Tighe & Mary Levelle) to James Paul Hoben (age 36, b. abt 1874, par. John Hoben & Margaret White), mar. 22 Jun 1910, Manchester (New Hampshire Marriage Records 1637-1947 (Ancestry))

Anthony Tighe to Mary Lavell, 1872, Belmullet (Ireland Civis Registration Marriages Index 18945-1958 (Ancestry))

From Ireland Birth and Baptisms 1930-1881 [1] and Ireland Civil Regisration 1845-1913 [2] Anne Tighe, b. 11 Mar 1873, Bingamstown, Belmullet, Co Mayo, par Anthony Tighe and Mary Lavelle [1]

Michael Tighe, b. 7 Sep 1874, Belmullet, par Anthony Tighe and Mary Lavelle Tighe [2] Barbara Tighe, b. 7 May 1876, par Anthony Tighe and Mary Lavelle Tighe [1] Rose Tighe, b. 1 Jan 1878, par Anthony Tighe and Mary Lavelle Tighe [1] Mary Tighe, b. 23 Jul 1880, par Anthony Tighe and Mary Lavelle Tighe [2]

1911 Ireland Census (indexed on FamilySearch, image on National Archives (Ireland) census.nationalarchives.ie) == Mary and three children in Belmullet Mary Tighe, age 62, b. abt 1849 [she was 48 in 1901], farmer, Mary has had 10 children, 7 are living

children Annie, 35, b. abt 1876, Nora, 24, b. abt 1887 (likely Honaor in 1901), and Domlick, 22, b. abt 1889, farmer

Noted events in her life were:

- Alt. Birth: Abt 1896, County Mayo, Ireland. 52
  - 3-**Marjorie Helen Hansson**<sup>53</sup> was born on 31 Jan 1923 in Boston, Massachusets, <sup>54</sup> died on 16 Apr 2012<sup>55</sup> at age 89, and was buried in Massachusetts National Cemetery, Bourne, Barnstable County, Massachusetts. <sup>56</sup>

General Notes: Marjorie Helen Hansson, daughter of Harry A Hansson (b. NY) & Helen V Lighe (b. Ireland), was 24 in 1947, born in Massachusetts. In 1947, when she married Philip, she is a bookkeeper at a mfg concern and living in Pasadena, California, at the same address as Philip. [1]

[1] California County Marriages 1850-1952 (images) (FamilySearch.org)

Marjorie married **Philip Martin Cashman**, son of **William J Cashman** and **Anna Z Barry**, on 12 Feb 1947 in Altadena, Los Angeles County, California. <sup>57</sup> Philip was born on 19 Dec 1918 in Quincy, Norfolk County, Massachusetts, <sup>58</sup> died on 2 Jan 1999 at age 80, and was buried in Massachusetts National Cemetery, Bourne, Barnstable County, Massachusetts. <sup>60</sup>

General Notes: Philip served in the US Navy during World War II. [2]

Philip Martin Cashman, was 28 in 1947, born in Massachusetts. He is a maint worker at Calif Inst Technology, and living in Pasadena at the same address as Marjorie. [1]

- [1] California County Marriages 1850-1952 (images) (FamilySearch.org)
- [2] Findagrave.com, Philip M Cashman, #475058, marker image, added 25 Feb 2000, from US Veteran's Affairs, retrieved 16 Oct 2017

2-**Arthur David Hansson**<sup>61</sup> was born on 16 Oct 1895 in Manhattan, New York, New York<sup>62</sup> and died on 8 Oct 1970 in Deming, New Mexico<sup>63</sup> at age 74.

General Notes: In 1910 Arthur Hansson is living in the Bronx with his parents, sister & brother. Arthur is 15, and a bookkeeper for in the mining industry. [3]

In 1917-1918 brothers Harry and Arthur David Hansson are living at 1360 Teller Av, Bronx, supporting their mother. Both registered outside of NY. [1]

Arthur David Hansson, born 16 Oct 1894, New York, is cashier for the Dunnellon Phosphate Company of Savannah, Georgia. He registered for the draft in Savannah. [1]

On 6 May 1918 Arthur D Hansson was inducted into the US Army at New York, NY. He was born in NYC and is 23 years old & 7 months, and is a resident of 1360 Teller Av, Bronx. Arthur served in 4 Cons Co Bricklaying AS Sig C [4 Construction Co Bricklaying Air Service Signal Corp] until discharged. He was a private and served overseas from 30 Jun 1918 to 11 Dec 1918, and was honorably discharged on 23 Dec 1918. [8]

In 1920 Arthur is probably Arthur D Hansson living in Manhattan, New York City. He is 25, born in NY, father in Sweden, mother in England, and an accountant. The industry is "Condensed M mfg" (?). Arthur is rooming in the home of Pell and Pearl Mitchell. They are from Kentucky and Iowa. [9]

In 1926-1927 Arthur D Hansson is in Cleveland, Ohio. He is sec-treas [secretary-treasurer] for L G Daniels Co [his sister's company, founded by her late husband]. [6]

In 1930 Arthur Hansson is living in Detroit, Michigan. He is 35, born in NY, his parents in Sweden. Arthur ia a salesman for a laundry supply company. He did not serve during the World War [incorrect on the census]. With him is wife Eula, 31, born in NY, parents in New Jersey and New York. [4]

Arthur and Eula appear to have moved to Fair Haven, New Jersey, by 1935. [7]

In 1940 Arthur Hansson is living in Fair Haven Borough, Monmouth County, New Jersey,

with his wife Eula (although she may be absent), and mother-in-law Ann McGee. Arthur is 45, born in New York, has a high school education, and is the owner & bartender of a tavern. [7]

In 1942, Arthur David Hansson is living in Shrewsbury, Monmouth County, New Jersey. He was born 16 October 1894 in NYC. Arthur is the owner of the Log Cabin Tap House in Shrewsbury.

His closest contact is [sister] Mrs. L.G. Daniels, 1724 Columbus Rd, Cleveland, OH. [5]

Arthur and Eula were apparently divorced by 1948 when Eula C Hansson (widow of Arthur) is in the Red Bank, New Jersey, city directory. Also in the directory is Arth D Hansson. [6]

Arthur Hansson, b. 16 Oct 1895, SSN issued in New Jersey 1955-1956, died Oct 1970. Last residence Hollywood, Broward County, Florida. [2]

#### A. D. Hansson died here October 8

Arthur David Hansson, 74, died Thursday at a local hospital.

He was born Oct. 16, 1895 in Burough, N.Y. The body was sent to Albuquerque by Wheeler Mortuary for cremation.

A nephew, Leonard Daniels of Whittier, Calif., survives. [10]

- [1] World War I draft registration
- [2] Social Security Death Index
- [3] 1910 US Census, Bronx, NYC, NY, ED 1614, sheet 1A 1B
- [4] 1930 US Census, Detroit, Wayne Co, MI, ED 82-168, sheet 5A
- [5] World War II Draft Registration 1942 (images) (Ancestry.com)
- [6] City Directories
- [7] 1940 US Census, Fair Haven Borough, Monmouth Co, NJ, ED 13-34, sheet 14A
- [8] New York Abstracts of World War I Military Service 1917-1919 (images)

(Ancestry.com), Harry A Hansson, Army serial #1339093

- [9] 1920 US Census, Manhattan, NYC, New York Co, NY, ED 293, sheet 10A
- [10] The Deming Headlight (Deming, NM) (newspapers.com), 12 Oct 1970, p. 6, obit Arthur David Hanson, d. 8 Oct in Demming

Noted events in his life were:

• Alt. Birth: 16 Oct 1894, New York.<sup>64</sup>

Arthur married **Eula Chandler McGee**,<sup>65</sup> daughter of **Elias McGee** and **Annie Chandler**, on 21 Sep 1923 in Manhattan, New York, New York.<sup>66</sup> The marriage ended in divorce. Eula was born on 14 Dec 1897 in Red Bank, Monmouth County, New Jersey<sup>67</sup> and died on 21 Jan 1981 in Loch Arbour, Monmouth County, New Jersey<sup>68</sup> at age 83. They had no children.

General Notes: Eula Hansson, born 14 Dec 1897, died January 1981. Last residence Red Bank, Monmouth County, New Jersey. SSN issued Ohio before 1951. [1]

Eula Hansson, retired seamstress, died yesterday [21 Jan 1981] at Monmouth Medical Center, Long Branch. She was born in Red Bank and lived all her life in the Red Bank area. Mrs Hansson retired in 1972 after 16 years as a seamstress for Standard Awnings. She was a

member of Fair Haven Episcopal Church, Ladies' Auxiliary of the Fair Haven Fired Department, and the local order of the Eastern Star. Surviving is her sister Mrs Elsoe Harrington. [2]

- [1] Social Security Death Index
- [2] Asbury Park Press (NJ) (newspapers.com), 22 Jan 1981, p. 15

Noted events in her life were:

• Residence: 1981, FaFair Haven boro, Monmouth County, New Jersey. 69

#### Source Citations

- 1. Ulf Westberg, research w/ Sweden records, Ola Hansson, b. 16 Apr 1849, Kropp, Skivarp Parish.
- 2. Ulf Westberg, research w/ Sweden records, Jons Hansson, son of Hans Jonsson & Anna Jonsdotter, b. 15 Apr 1837, Orsjo Parish, Malmohus Co, Skane.
- 3. New York City Death Index (German Genealogy Group) (germangenealogygroup.com), Ala Hansson, d. 28 Dec 1915, Bronx, age 67, b. abt 1848.
  - 4. New York Times (newspapers.com), 5 Apr 1919, p. 6, obit Ola Hansson, d. 28 Dec, burial to be at Kensico Cem.
- 5. 1900 Census, Christane Hansen, b. Feb 1856, Sweden. .... New York, New York, Marriage Index 1866-1937 (Ancestry.com), Ola Hanson to Christine Peterson, 12 Jun 1886, Manhattan, #58069.
- 6. 1900 Census, mar 14 yrs, since abt 1886. .... New York, New York, Marriage Index 1866-1937 (Ancestry.com), Ola Hanson to Christine Peterson, 12 Jun 1886, Manhattan, #58069.
  - 7. 1900 Census, Christane Hansen, b. Feb 1856, Sweden.
- 8. New York City Death Index (German Genealogy Group) (germangenealogygroup.com), Christine Hansson, d. 3 Apr 1919, Queens, age 63, b. abt 1856.
- 9. Brooklyn Times Union (Brooklyn, NY) (newspapers.com), 5 Apr 1919, p. 6, obit Mrs Christina Hansson, bur Mt Kensico Cem.
  - 10. 1940 US Census, Hildor Daniels.
- 11. 1900 Census, HIlda E Hansen, b. Jun 1888, NY. .... Social Security Death Index, Hildor Daniels, 9 Jan 1888 Aug 1976. .... California Death Index, 1940-1997 (Ancestry.com), HIldor H Daniels, b. 9 Jan 1888, NY, d. 26 Aug 1976, Los Angeles Co.
- 12. Social Security Death Index, Hildor Daniels, 9 Jan 1888 Aug 1976. .... California Death Index, 1940-1997 (Ancestry.com), Hildor H Daniels, b. 9 Jan 1888, NY, d. 26 Aug 1976, Los Angeles Co.
- 13. Findagrave.com, Hildor Daniels, d. 26 Aug 1976, #121830126, added 16 Dec 2013 by Stuart Strout Woodside Skolfield, retrieved 12 Mar 2017.
  - 14. 1900 Census, HIlda E Hansen, b. Jun 1888, NY.
- 15. Findagrave.com, Hildor Elizabeth Anna Daniels, #121830126, added 16 Dec 2013 by Stuart Strout Woodside Skolfield, retrieved 12 Mar 2017.
- 16. 1940 US Census, Hildor Daniels, widow. .... 1920 Census, Leonard G Daniels. .... Ohio Deaths 1908-1953 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Leonard Goodrich Daniels, b. 8 Apr 1876, Elmhurst, Long Island, d. 4 Sep 1925, Cleveland.
- 17. 1920 Census, age 43, b. abt 1877, NY. .... Ohio Deaths 1908-1953 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Leonard Goodrich Daniels, b. 8 Apr 1876, Elmhurst, Long Island, d. 4 Sep 1925, Cleveland.
- 18. Ohio Deaths 1908-1953 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Leonard Goodrich Daniels, b. 8 Apr 1876, Elmhurst, Long Island, d. 4 Sep 1925, Cleveland.
- 19. Ohio Deaths 1908-1953 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Leonard Goodrich Daniels, d. 4 Sep 1925, Cleveland, bur. Hackensack, NJ.
  - 20. 1930 Census, May T Daniels, age 14, b. abt 1916, NY. .... 1940 US Census, Terhune Groom, dau Hildor Daniels.
- 21. 1930 Census, May T Daniels, age 14, b. abt 1916, NY. .... Social Security Death Index, Terhune Groom, 24 Jan 1916 Nov 1982. .... New York, New York, Birth Index 1910-1965 (Ancestry.com), (images), female Daniels, b. 24 Jan 1916, Manhattan.
- 22. Social Security Death Index, Terhune Groom, 24 Jan 1916 Nov 1982. .... Oregon, Death Index, 1898-2008 (Ancestry.com), Terhune Dan Groom, d. 10 Nov 1982, Lane Co.
- 23. 1940 US Census, Terhune Groom, dau Hildor Daniels. .... Public Member Photos & Scanned Docs (Ancestry.com), marriage certificate posted by jdseidlitz, Joe J Groom to May T Daniels, 31 Mar 1936, Ripley, Chautauqua Co, NY. .... Ancestry.com trees, Groom/Seidlitz Family Tree, owner jdseidlitz, Joseph John Groom, mar. to Mary Terhune Daniels, b. 25 Jan 1914, Bristow, OK, d. 16 Aug 1975, Dade Co, FL, par Fernando Hooker Groom & Mary Dale, retrieved 24 Feb 2021. .... World War II Draftcards Young Men 1940-1947 (images) (Ancestry.com), Joseph John Groom, b. 25 Jan 1914, Bristow, OK, father Fernando H Groom.
- 24. Public Member Photos & Scanned Docs (Ancestry.com), marriage certificate posted by jdseidlitz, Joe J Groom to May T Daniels, 31 Mar 1936, Ripley, Chautauqua Co, NY.

### **Source Citations**

- 25. Ancestry.com trees, Groom/Seidlitz Family Tree, owner jdseidlitz, Joseph John Groom, mar. to Mary Terhune Daniels, b. 25 Jan 1914, Bristow, OK, d. 16 Aug 1975, Dade Co, FL, retrieved 24 Feb 2021. .... World War II Draftcards Young Men 1940-1947 (images) (Ancestry.com), Joseph John Groom, b. 25 Jan 1914, Bristow, OK, father Fernando H Groom.
- 26. Ancestry.com trees, Groom/Seidlitz Family Tree, owner jdseidlitz, Joseph John Groom, mar. to Mary Terhune Daniels, b. 25 Jan 1914, Bristow, OK, d. 16 Aug 1975, Dade Co, FL, retrieved 24 Feb 2021. .... Miami News (FL) (newspapers.com), 18 Aug 1975, p./image 58, obit Joseph Groom, d. Sat (16 Aug) at home addr 10800 SW 53rd Ave [identified as in Coral Gables].
- 27. California Marriage Index, 1960-1985 (Ancestry.com), Joan D Groom to William E Ellis (b. abt 1925), mar 1 Dec 1967, Los Angeles City.
- 28. Nevada Marriage Index, 1956-2005 (Ancestry.com), Carl John Seidlitz to Joan Daniels Groom, both res Oregon, mar 5 Feb 1981, Carson City.
- 29. Ancestry.com trees, Groom/Seidlitz Family Tree, owner jdseidlitz, Carl John Seidlitz, b. 18 Jan 1926, Waynesville, OH, d. 8 Mar 2015, Napavine, WA.
- 30. Carson City, Nevada, Marriage Index 1855-1985 (Ancestry.com), Carl John Seidlitz to Joan Daniels Groom, mar. 13 Feb 1981, Carson City.
- 31. Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Leonard Goodrich Daniels, b. 27 Jun 1923, Cleveland, d. 14 Apr 1983, par Leonard G Daniels & Hildor Hansson.
- 32. 1930 Census, Leonard Daniels, age 7, b. abt 1923, OH. .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Leonard Goodrich Daniels, b. 27 Jun 1923, Cleveland, d. 14 Apr 1983, par Leonard G Daniels & Hildor Hansson.
- 33. Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Leonard Goodrich Daniels, b. 27 Jun 1923, Cleveland, d. 14 Apr 1983, par Leonard G Daniels & Hildor Hansson. .... California Death Index, 1940-1997 (Ancestry.com), Leonard Goodrich Daniels, b. 27 Jun 1923, OH, d. 14 Apr 1983, Los Angeles Co.
  - 34. U.S. Veterans Gravesites, ca.1775-2006 (Ancestry.com).
- 35. Plain Dealer (Cleveland OH) (GenealogyBank.com), 24 Feb 1946, p. 64, Leonard Goodrich Daniels to Marion Jacqueline Drake, 16 Feb, Cleveland.
  - 36. Ohio Birth Index 1908-1964 (Ancestry.com), Marion J Drake, b. 19 Apr 1922, Cuyahoga Co, [father] James.
  - 37. California Death Index, 1940-1997 (Ancestry.com), Marion Drake Geist, d. 28 Jul 1984, Los Angeles Co.
- 38. California Marriage Index, 1960-1985 (Ancestry.com), Leonard G Daniels to Marion J Drake Sellers, 22 Jun 1966, San Bernardino.
  - 39. California Divorce Index, 1966-1984 (Ancestry.com), Leonard G Daniels from Marion J Drake, Jun 1969, Los Angeles City.
  - 40. California Birth Index, 1905-1995 (Ancestry.com), Patricia Ann Daniels, mother \_ Drake, b. 21 Oct 1952, Kern Co.
- 41. California Death Index, 1940-1997 (Ancestry.com), Patricia Ann Daniels, mother \_ Drake, b. 21 Oct 1952, d. 3 Mar 1956, Los Angles Co. .... Pasadena Independent (CA) (newspapers.com), 4 Mar 1956, p. 3, death of Leonard G Daniels' dau Patricia, age 3 1/2, in El Monte.
- 42. Findagrave.com, Patricia Ann Daniels, d. 3 Mar 1956, #121823989, added 16 Dec 2013 by Stuart Strout Woodside Skolfield, retrieved 24 Feb 2021.
- 43. 1900 Census, Harry Hansen, b. Jan 1891, NY. .... World War I draft registration, Harry A Hansson, b. 16 Jan 1891, NYC. .... Massachusetts Death Index 1901-1980 (images) (Ancestry.com), Harry Alexander Hansson, d. 1934, Quincy.
  - 44. 1900 Census, Harry Hansen, b. Jan 1891, NY. .... World War I draft registration, Harry A Hansson, b. 16 Jan 1891, NYC.
- 45. U.S. Headstone Applications for Military Veterans 1925-1963 (images) (Ancestry.com), Harry A Hansson, d. 25 Dec 1934. ... Massachusetts Death Index 1901-1980 (images) (Ancestry.com), Harry Alexander Hansson, d. 1934, Quincy.
- 46. U.S. Headstone Applications for Military Veterans 1925-1963 (images) (Ancestry.com), bur Wollaston Cemetery, Quincy, MA.
  - 47. The Boston Globe (newspapers.com), 29 Dec 1934, p. 18, obit Harold Hansson.
- 48. Massachusetts Marriage Index 1901-1955 & 1966-1970 (images) (Ancestry.com), Harry Alexander Hansson to Helen Veronica Tighe, 1922, Somerville, Vol 51, p. 69.

### **Source Citations**

- 49. Massachusetts Marriage Index 1901-1955 & 1966-1970 (images) (Ancestry.com), Harry Alexander Hansson to Helen Veronica Tighe, 1922, Somerville, Vol 51, p. 69. .... Massachusetts Marriages 1695-1910, 1921-1924 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Harry Alexander Hansson to Helen Veronica Tighe, 29 Jul 1922, Somerville, Middlesex Co.
  - 50. Massachusetts Death Index 1970-2003 (Ancestry.com), Helen V Hansson, d. 1 Jan 1976, Braintree.
- 51. 1930 Census, Helen B Hanson, age 34, b. South Ireland. .... California County Marriages 1850-1952 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Marjorie Helen Hansson to Philip Martin Cashman, 1947, par Harry A Hansson (b. NY) & Helen V Lighe (b. Ireland)
- 52. 1930 Census, Helen B Hanson, age 34, b. South Ireland. .... California County Marriages 1850-1952 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Marjorie Helen Hansson to Philip Martin Cashman, 1947, par Harry A Hansson (b. NY) & Helen V Lighe (b. Ireland). .... Massachusetts Marriages 1695-1910, 1921-1924 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Harry Alexander Hansson to Helen Veronica Tighe (age 26, b. abt 1896, Co Mayo, Ireland), 29 Jul 1922, Somerville, Middlesex Co.
- 53. 1930 Census, Marjorie H Hanson, age 7, b. MA. .... Massachusetts Birth Index 1860-1970 (images) (Ancestry.com), Marjorie Helen Hansson, b. 1923, Boston.
- 54. 1930 Census, Marjorie H Hanson, age 7, b. MA. .... Massachusetts Birth Index 1860-1970 (images) (Ancestry.com), Marjorie Helen Hansson, b. 1923, Boston. .... Social Security Death Index, Marjorie H Cashman, 31 Jan 1923 16 Apr 2012.
  - 55. Social Security Death Index, Marjorie H Cashman, 31 Jan 1923 16 Apr 2012.
  - 56. Findagrave.com, Marjorie H Cashman, #179305214, added 13 May 2017 by DeniseL, retrieved 16 Oct 2017.
- 57. California County Marriages 1850-1952 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Philip Martin Cashman to Marjorie Helen Hansson (indexed as Heneson), 12 Feb 1947, Altadena, Los Angeles Co.
- 58. California County Marriages 1850-1952 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Philip Martin Cashman to Marjorie Helen Hansson, 12 Feb 1947, Altadena, Los Angeles Co. .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Philip Martin Cashman, b. 19 Dec 1918, Quincy, MA, d. 2 Jan 1999, par Wm J Cashman & Anna Z Barry.
- 59. Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Philip Martin Cashman, b. 19 Dec 1918, Quincy, MA, d. 2 Jan 1999, par Wm J Cashman & Anna Z Barry.
  - 60. Findagrave.com, Philip M Cashman, #475058, added 25 Feb 2000, from US Veteran's Affairs, retrieved 16 Oct 2017.
- 61. 1900 Census, Arthur Hansen, b. Oct 1895, NY. .... World War I draft registration, Arthur David Hansson, b. 16 Oct 1894, NYC.
- 62. 1900 Census, Arthur Hansen, b. Oct 1895, NY. .... Social Security Death Index, Arthur Hansson, 16 Oct 1895 Oct 1970. .... New York, New York, Birth Index 1878-1909 (Ancestry.com), Arthur Da. Hansson, b. 16 Oct 1895, Manhattan.
- 63. Social Security Death Index, Arthur Hansson, 16 Oct 1895 Oct 1970. .... The Deming Headlight (Deming, NM) (newspapers.com), 12 Oct 1970, p. 6, obit Arthur David Hanson, d. 8 Oct in Demming.
  - 64. World War I draft registration, Arthur David Hansson, b. 16 Oct 1894, NYC.
- 65. New York, New York, Marriage Index 1866-1937 (Ancestry.com), Arthur D Hansson to Eula C McGee, 21 Sep 1923, Manhattan. .... New York, New York City Marriage Records 1829-1940 (transcription) (FamilySearch.org), Arthur D Hansson to Eula Chandler McGee, 21 Dep 1923, parents Elias McGee & Annie Chandler, b. abt 1899, Red Bank, NJ.
- 66. New York, New York, Marriage Index 1866-1937 (Ancestry.com), Arthur D Hansson to Eula C McGee, 21 Sep 1923, Manhattan.
- 67. 1930 Census, age 31, b. abt 1899, NY. .... New York, New York City Marriage Records 1829-1940 (transcription) (FamilySearch.org), Arthur D Hansson to Eula Chandler McGee, 21 Dep 1923, parents Elias McGee & Annie Chandler, b. abt 1899, Red Bank, NJ. .... Social Security Death Index, 14 Dec 1897 Jan 1981.
- 68. Social Security Death Index, 14 Dec 1897 Jan 1981. .... New Jersey Death Indexes (portal) (www.newjerseydeathindex.com), Eula Hansson, #008928, d, 21 Jan 1981, loc 1348 [Loch Arbour city, Monmouth Co].
- 69. New Jersey Death Indexes (portal) (www.newjerseydeathindex.com), Eula Hansson, #008928, d, 21 Jan 1981, loc 1348, res loc &1326 [Fair Haven boro, Monmouth Co].

## **Name Index**

**MCGEE** 

**BARRY** 

Anna Z, 12 Eula Chandler (1897-1981), 13 **CASHMAN PETERSON** Philip Martin (1918-1999), 12 Christine (1856-1919), 1 William J, 12 **SEIDLITZ CHANDLER** Carl John (1926-2015), 5 Annie, 13 Daniel Edward, 5 **DALE TERHUNE** Sarah, 3 Mary, 4 **DANIELS TIGHE** Charles Goodrich, 3 Anthony, 9 Leonard Goodrich (1876-1925), 3 Helen Veronica (1886/1896-1976), 9 Leonard Goodrich (1923-1983), 7 May Terhune (1916-1982), 4 Patricia Ann (1952-1956), 8 Robert, 8 **DRAKE** James Joseph, 7 Marion Jacqueline (1922-1984), 7 **ELLIS** William E (Abt 1925-), 5 **FLACK** Clara Dena, 5 **GROOM** Fernando Hooker, 4 Joan Daniels, 5 Joseph John "Joe" (1914-1975), 4 **HANSSON** Arthur David (1895-1970), 12 Harry Alexander (1891-1934), 8 Hildor E (1888-1976), 2 Marjorie Helen (1923-2012), 11 Ola (1849-1915), 1 **JOB** Myrtle E, 7 JÖNSDOTTER Anna (1813-1886), 1 JÖNSSON Hans (1810-1890), 1 **LAVELLE** Mary, 9 **MCGEE** Elias, 13